
NEW COVID-19 CASE at DFHS/DFMS CAMPUS  
 
November 2, 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Today, November 2nd, the Dobbs Ferry School District was notified that a second staff 
member from the same office as last week’s positive case on the Dobbs Ferry High 
School/Middle School campus, has tested positive for COVID-19. The office staff 
involved are already on a 14-day quarantine. Only one student had contact with the staff 
member. 
 
The High School and Middle School buildings are currently closed. All 
parent/teacher conferences will be held tomorrow as regularly scheduled. 
Information about school reopening will be shared tomorrow. 
 
This is an occurrence we were well prepared for and we are taking the appropriate 
steps to contain further exposure and allow for enhanced cleaning and sanitizing​.​ Due 
to state and federal privacy laws, we do not disclose details about members of our 
community who test positive for COVID-19.  
 
The Westchester County Department of Health has a contact tracing system in place for 
Westchester County when there is a confirmed case of COVID-19. The intent is to 
identify those who have been in close contact with a positive person. Close contact 
means being within six feet of a person with COVID-19 for more than 10 minutes. ​If 
your child is identified as a close contact of the person who tested positive, you 
will receive a call from a contact tracer​.​ For such calls, your caller ID may read 
NYS Contact Tracing​ or display a phone number with a (518) area code. Please 
answer these calls promptly and provide the Contact Tracers with the information 
they need to protect us all. Furthermore, upon notification from the Westchester 
County Department of Health, the District will also send emails to families 
notifying them if their children have been identified as having contact with an 
individual that is positive​.  

Anyone who experiences ​symptoms of COVID-19​ should not come to school or attend 
classes and should get tested. If your child has any of the symptoms listed in the health 
screening checklist you should contact your family pediatrician and/or a local urgent 
care facility to get tested. Please report any confirmed case to our District COVID-19 
Coordinator Andrew Klaich. He can be reached at ​klaicha@dfsd.org​. We appreciate 
everyone’s continued diligence in helping us keep our Dobbs Ferry teachers, students, 
staff and families as safe as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lisa Brady​, Ed.D 
Superintendent 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GMQ6HnE0Z-PhhAAEfIzOZz4rpSddqJ432tpaIvbsLLsIb3g3SAL7AeCxVOvLPpfFgD3ozRX_gZSFvj04ieYJMmMz5AIsvkvhJh1Qo47h6XUQbhYxSp5eqMzlNZYsjMhZoPCMs5UUm4GJRiv-tcyLk9sTxaXKkJTP2dhgM57TNJRN1z-G2cOQIoh4ATPn3uKYHy4cHUdiQ90B7-tDRkcYWQ==&c=OI2rkgw9BO0nRnlFLFJ5al2cTv9K1z4zakov5-IuJp2VH0cbdBDRmg==&ch=D_s6lZNJaj0Bs1rZr0Cd5eJFt9q6ETt690ykyBa6iUUnTm7ISPRB-w==
mailto:klaicha@dfsd.org

